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On the 11th of February, Yamaguchi University President, Dr. Marumoto, visited the South Korean 

Ministry of Education, Science and Technology and met with South Korean Minister, Mr. Byong Man 

Ahn. The South Korean Ministry of Education, Science and Technology was established when the 

Education and Human Resources Department and the Science and Technology Department merged in 

2008 and is equivalent to Japan’s Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology. 

Several issues were discussed at the meeting including the proposed South Korean Government 

Scholarship for international students that is scheduled to start next year, as well as a program organized 

by the Japanese Government for the mutual exchange of international students. 

The collaboration and cooperation between Yamaguchi University and South Korean universities and 

research institutions has undoubtedly been accelerated and advanced due to this meeting with the South 

Korean Ministry of Education, Science and Technology. 
 


